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“Blessed is the nation whose God is the LORD; and the people whom He hath chosen for 
His own inheritance.” (Psalms 33:12) 

Dear Fellow Laborers:  

As a nation, tragic decisions have recently been made that indicate the Lord is no longer 
America’s God.  However, there is a wonderful closing to the above verse…“the people 
whom He hath chosen for His own inheritance.”  Thank the Lord there is still a Bible- 
believing remnant that are faithful in honoring the Lord, carrying out His great 
commission, and that are waiting for their inheritance!! Thank you for praying and giving 
in these difficult days. 

The past three months have been rewarding and trying.  In April, we were able to preach 
Easter weekend at Island Road Baptist Church, near Harkers Island for Pastor Charles 
Tyler.  This is a small church, but they very active in giving to missions!   In the middle of 
April, due to Norma’s health, we had to cancel a meeting in Winston Salem. 

In May, I was in a pastor’s fellowship in Havelock, and I enjoyed the time and contact with 
Preacher Brethern from across Eastern N.C.  We attended the memorial service for Bro. 
Paul Johnston, a former office manager for WWNTBM.  He was pastoring at the time of 
his home going.  I had the privilege of preaching in chapel at Calvary Christian Academy 
in New Bern, NC.  Then, we finished the month with a service at Gospel Outreach Baptist 
Church in Perfection, NC.   The first of May, I learned from a cornea specialist that I 
needed the top layer of my cornea removed.  He said the problem was due to my many 
years in the Tropics.  The surgery was scheduled for June 23rd. 

In June, we were not able to attend our mission Family Fellowship Week in Greensboro 
due to Norma’s health and the clinical preparation for my cornea surgery.  I did close out 
the Faith Promise Conference for my home church in Kinston, NC before the surgery.  The 
surgery went well, but it heals slowly as the top corneal cells begin growing back.  Dr. 
Ouane told me it would take 3 to 6 months to regain my sight completely. 

Brethren, please pray for us and the work in which are involved.  Pray for the Eibens in 
Pohnpei with the Radio ministry.  Pray for the work that we started in Pohnpei. The 
Capital Hill Baptist Church had one of their Sunday School & Youth buildings blown down 
during a recent storm.  They need funds to rebuild the building and funds to get a used van 
for the church. 

In His service and yours, 
Dalton & Norma Heath 
John 3:20 & Col. 1:18b


